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MEMORANDUM 

 

To: Mayor and City Council 

 

From: Mike Garza, P.E., Assistant Director of Public Works 

Kent Collins P.E., Director of Public Works 

 

Date: December 13, 2022 

 

Reference:  Consider approval of a Resolution authorizing the Mayor of the City of Coppell, Texas 

to execute an Interlocal Agreement with Dallas County for street maintenance and 

improvements. 

2040: Sustainable Government 

 

Introduction: 

 

The purpose of this agenda item is to request approval of a Resolution to enter into a Master 

Interlocal Agreement with Dallas County for maintenance and improvements to city streets. 

 

Background: 

 

From time to time city staff works with the Dallas County Road & Bridge staff for maintenance of 

asphalt streets and drainage improvements. Most of this work is funded through our Infrastructure 

Maintenance Fund. When we contacted Dallas County to begin work on this year’s asphalt 

rehabilitation work, they requested that we update this Master Agreement. The last time we 

updated this agreement was December 2017. The term of the proposed agreement runs through 

December 31, 2027. 

 

This agreement provides terms under which the County and City agree to partner to work on 

maintenance of City infrastructure. Approval of the agreement does not require us to use Dallas 

County forces to work on any particular project. Each project requires a Project Specific 

Agreement to be approved by City Council, or the City Manager depending on the value of the 

specific project. 

 

Benefit to the Community: 

Well-maintained City infrastructure is essential to residents’ wellbeing and the use and enjoyment 

of their homes. This agreement is part of the ongoing effort to maintain City infrastructure to the 

level of service expected by the community. 
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Legal Review: 

 

The City Attorney prepared the resolution and has reviewed the master agreement. 

 

Fiscal Impact: 

 

There is no fiscal impact for this master agreement. 

 

Recommendation: 

 

The Public Works Department recommends approval of this item. 


